Hawk Island Estates Property Owners Association, Inc.

Board Meeting Minutes

March 31, 2009

Attendees:


Tom Eckdahl

Cindy Howell


Pat Dexter


Karen Pederson

Janet Fanning

Call To Order and Minutes of last meeting

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at Tom Eckdahl’s home.  The minutes from October 6 and November 8, 2008 were distributed. Board members were asked to review them.  If there are any corrections please advise the Secretary. 

Janet Fanning was welcomed as our newest Board member.

Commendation was given by all to Cindy Howell and her family for publishing and distribution of the Hawk Island Estates Directory, distribution of the 2009 Annual Property Owners Meeting Minutes, and the 2009 Annual Budget. (Copy of mailing attached to minutes).

1. 2009 Budget Report

Cindy Howell reported that our budget for 2009 was in excellent position.  There was still one assessment outstanding to which three months of late fees have been added.  The Association bills to date total $7,500 versus a projected annualized amount of $9,600.

A discussion was held on the necessity of auditing our books.  It was agreed that Tom Eckdahl would periodically review and sign off on the accounting records.

2. Old Business

1. Ridgeview Terrace Wall

Tom reported that he had Harms, Inc., a Missouri licensed engineering firm look at the wall.  The Engineers recommended that something be done to prevent a major catastrophe.  The Board members asked Tom Eckdahl to pursue a bid for submitting a complete analysis and proposal.  He agreed to do so and then inform the Board as to the cost of the proposal.

      2.   Landscaping and Mowing

      “Master’s Touch Gardening and Lawn Services” was recommended for maintaining the      

Sign areas.  Tom Eckdahl suggested that Ron Spurgeon be retained to mow the Triangle Area ($60 a time), the area around the Sewage building ($30 every two weeks) and the 1st Sign on Pelican drive ($ 10 as needed). The recommendations were approved by acclamation of the Board.

2. Pool and Tennis Court Maintenance and Locks

The care of the pool and tennis court areas was discussed.  It was agreed that residents should be encouraged to clean up the areas after use to maintain the area on an ongoing basis.  Cindy Howell will recruit residents to help clean up the pool area on May 17th.  The cleanup was planned for 2 to 4 p.m.  At this time the umbrellas will be inspected to see how many need to be replaced.

The annual pool party will be held on May 22nd.  An announcement will be posted reminding residents of the date and to bring a covered dish to share. The Association provides beer, wine, soda, and hot dogs.

The new pool and tennis court keys will be distributed at the pool party.  Residents will be asked to sign for their respective key.  One key will be given to each resident.  The first key, which will be a “Do Not Copy” key, will be given to each member free of charge.  A replacement key will cost $10.  It was suggested that each key be attached to a floatable device engraved with “Hawk Island Estates, Resident Use Only.”  Tom Eckdahl will research this option.

The Tennis Courts need to be resurfaced.  Tom will contact the company who resurfaced the courts before and compare their bid to our last bill previous to scheduling any repairs.

Cindy Howell suggested that the Association might be able to save money by using Pacific Pools (Foxhead uses them) to maintain our pool. While their bid of $800 to open and $240 to close the pool was cheaper, the $1,500 quoted for annual chemical usage seemed high.  Tom Eckdahl mentioned that it would be necessary to change the drain covers to meet regulations.  After discussion, Cindy Howell agreed to see if the chemical usage cost could be reduced and will also ask Pacific Pools about drain covers while Tom Eckdahl will check with Randy Seil to see if he has already ordered drain covers

New Business

1. New EPA/DNR Water Regulations

The new regulations mandate that chlorinated water systems will be regulated like municipalities.  Total Environmental Control who maintains our system says it is possible that we do not need to chlorinate our water anymore.  This system was installed 15 years ago when water was stored for long periods with low usage.  Chlorination removes the iron from the water by creating a hard substance that can be removed through a filtration process.   It is possible that we do not need to do this as our water does not stand in a large tank as in the past and we have many more year-around residents that keep the water usage high.  A two-day test on each well will be performed when the chlorination process is turned off to determine if we could file as an unchlorinated system with the EPA/DNR.  (copy of letter attached to the minutes)

Another new regulation requires that any resident that has an irrigation system will need a backflow valve on their irrigation system.  The Association is responsible to make sure that each homeowner has one installed and the Association must inspect the valves annually. More information will be forthcoming as to the required installation date.

2. Bylaw Amendment for Bank Loan

The bank has determined that our Bylaws and DECS (Declarations or Restrictive Covenants) are not up to date with a new regulation that would give us the ability to go to the bank and borrow money if needed for major repairs.  The attorney at the bank could draw up the amendment for the Association Bylaws at a cost of approximately $200.  After discussion, Tom Eckdahl and Karen Pederson were designated to go back to the bank officer and clarify the issues before proceeding.

The meeting adjourned at 9 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Pederson

March 31, 2009

Attachment: Letter from EPA/DNR


         Directory mailing letter 

